
 

 

 
 

April 22, 2016 
 
Via IBFS  
 
Marlene Dortch 
Commission Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street S.W.  
Washington, D.C. 20554 
 
 

RE: ARX Communications, LLC and PBH Communications, LLC (ITC-ASG-
20160323-00125); Application to Assign Certain Assets of ARX Communications, LLC 
to PBH Communications Services, LLC  

 
Dear Secretary Dortch: 
 
 ARX Communications, LLC (“ARX” or “Assignor”) and PBH Communications Services, LLC, (“PBH” 
or “Assignee”) (collectively “Applicants”), by undersigned counsel, hereby file this letter to respond to 
questions of the International Bureau staff regarding the above-referenced Application.    
 
 The Applicants confirm that the response to Question 11 in Attachment A contains a typo and 
should read:  “The following entity owns or controls 10% or more of Assignee . . .”  As a result of this 
change, the ownership information contained in the Response to Question 11 pertains to Assignee, not 
Assignor.  Additionally, the Applicants confirm that Assignor is organized in Delaware and Assignee is 
organized in Colorado. 
 
The Applicants confirm that Mr. Abdul Mohaymen Sahebzadah and Mr. Paul van Loon, the owners of 
Assignee, do not hold negative control of or controlling interest in Assignee.  Upon closing of the proposed 
Transaction, Assignee will provide services to existing customers of Assignor that currently receive 
services under Assignor’s International 214 authorization.  Further, after closing the transaction, Assignor 
will continue to operate, but will no longer provide international communications services. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or if you need additional information.  
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
 

 
Joanna G. Wallace 
Counsel for ARX Communications, LLC and PBH 
Communications Services, LLC    

 


